Friends of the Tuolumne, Inc.

7523 Meadow Avenue

Stockton, CA  95207

(209) 477-9033

July 7, 2007

Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission

888 First Street, N.E.

Washington, C.D. 20426

Dear Sir:

Re: Modesto and Turlock Irrigation Districts letter to FERC Secretary Bose dated June 15, 2007.  Don Pedro Project No. 2299-057

Friends of the Tuolumne (FOT), signatories to the 1995 New Don Pedro FERC Settlement Agreement, have reviewed the referenced letter.  It is our belief that portions of that letter on pages 4 and 5 in regard to CDFG administration of grant funds awarded to the Irrigation Districts is accurate and supportable. 

The FERC Settlement Agreement (signed by California Department of Fish and Game) states:


“CDFG and FWS will actively pursue funding from various 
sources to assist in completion of the 10 priority projects 
selected by the TAC.”  (1995 FSA, Section 12(g)(3))


“The parties agree that nothing herein is intended to prevent 
any of the parties from seeking funds or financial assistance 
from third parties for the funding of non-flow options and the 
parties are encouraged to seek and to cooperate in obtaining 
such outside funding.”  (1995 FSA, Section 12(g)(4)) 

It is time to move forward in good faith.  The funds should be released for the purposes CALFED intended.  Further delay is counter productive to restoring the river and its processes, as well as for information gathering needed for future actions.  Parties have agreed to cooperate in this effort by signing the FERC Settlement Agreement and should begin now.

Sincerely,

Dave Boucher

President

Cc:
William Loudermilk


California Department of Fish and Game


1234 East Shaw Ave


Fresno, CA 93710


Attorney General


State of California


PO Box 944255


Sacramento, CA 94244-2550


L. Ryan Brodderick, Director


California Department of Fish and Game


1416 Ninth Street, 12th Floor


Sacramento, CA 95814


Robert M. Nees


Assistant General Manager


Water Resources & Regulatory Affairs


Turlock Irrigation District


PO Box 949


Turlock, CA 95380


Walter P. Ward


Assistant General Manager


Water Operations


Modesto Irrigation District


PO Box 4060


Modesto, CA 95352


Tuolumne River Technical Advisory Committee


  Via email

